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Lennox Head Landcare Quarterly Meeting

Monday 28 May 2018
CWA Hall
Attendance:  Malcolm Milner, Warren Taylor, Kelly Saunderson, Shaun Eastment, Sue Williams, Mike Heesom, Pat Crawley, Barbara Sparrow, Angela Beglin

Apologies: 
Visitors: 
Minutes of previous Meeting Held on 27th November 2017
Minutes were accepted as a true record.

Moved:  Malcolm
Seconded:  Barbara
Matters Arising 
VMP Progress:   Some new Legislation has delayed completion.  It may be a while.

Lake Wildlife Spotters Activity:  A huge response on social media; a success.  Well done Kelly.

Feedback from BSC meetings:  Chinese Ground Violet (DPI URL please) is a new bad weed.  Alcohol zoning has been revamped.  The beach cleanup after big storms controversy has been clarified; if there is human rubbish it will be cleared away; natural debris will be left unless the State decides otherwise.  

Love Lennox was a wonderful success.  Our stall had continual activity and several have signed up for our newsletter.  Sold lots of plants and prints.  
Reports


Treasurer:  

At bank: $2762 27/08/2018. 
Report accepted  S Eastment, M Heeson

Skennars Head:  
The endangered Fontainea are going well especially under the sun.
Site planting is finished but maintenance will keep them busy.
Lower Point site:  
Pinnacle Row is going well.
Another 100 trees have been planted towards the Point.
Spider and Shaun have 400 plants that will be ready soon.

Lake Ainsworth Water Weeds: 
The last month has seen increased hyacinth growth.  Sport and Rec and BSC have met with us to cooperate in removal.  BSC has released a weevil for the hyacinth as an experiment.
General Business 

Lake Ainsworth Precinct Update:  BSC is to hold an EGM on the matter. 


CVA grant application:  please see the President’s AGM report. A 7 year commitment has been made. 

Themeda Save our Species project proposal: this has begun with Seal Rocks Landcare but may not come off.  Council will look after our local Themeda.
Birdwing butterfly project proposal:  we will promote the planting of the vine and male food trees.     

Data Loss Cover:  we have appropriate protocols. 

LAIG activity:  Field work and community discussions are being by Hydrosphere held to refine the strategy.  We have made a number of suggestions regarding sensitive areas, impacts of all potential users, phosphate, bass intrusion etc.
New Business


We will put up Heritage Landcare images of our work.

Meeting venue will be CWA Hall.
The next Big Scrub day is 12st October at Rocky Creek.
The 20 year anniversary of Richmond Landcare is Baggot Park 4th November.

Correspondence
In:  
· Frankie re M. Waller images

· BSC – Easy Grants newsletter

· BSC – extra water tank at Boulders

· LH Bakery – first deposit from donations tin

· H. Gatland – request to advertise showing of “Inconvenient Sequel”

· R. Smith – request to promote Alstonville tree planting

· Landcare Australia – offer to run an article on LHLC

· LHCC – Love Lennox info

· BSC – Volunteers Morning Tea info

· BSC – B Ward March minutes

· NPWS – acknowledgment re working bee

· Nock Alderson – interested in joining working bees

· BSC – World Environment day Planning

· BSC – agenda  May Coastal Advisory, minutes February meeting

· BSC – Bitou tender call

· Austcover – insurance renewal info

· BSC – Lennox Village Vision survey info.
Out:

· Membership – February quarterly meeting minutes and reports

· RLI – vacant c’tee positions

· H. Gatland – confirmation

· NPWS – info re upcoming working bee

· LHCC – confirmation re Love Lennox

· BSC – World Environment Day confirmation

· BSC – damage to banksia Pacific Pde

· BSC – Volunteer morning Tea confirmation

· Austcover – confirmation of payment for insurance renewal.

Meeting closed:   8.55pm
Next meeting:    Monday 26 November 2018
